
05/11/2020 

MS Madeline Frazer 
4 / 6 Trafalgar ST 
Crows Nest NSW 2065 
madeline.jayne@hotmail.com 

RE: DA2020/1233 - 68 - 90 Evans Street FRESHWATER NSW 2096

To whom it may concern,

I strongly oppose the proposal submitted by the DA to convert the grassed area in my parents 
apartment complex into a bowling green for the use of Mounties members.

Opening this area to the public is not only a heightened security risk, it will severely impact the 
residents quality of life. The grassed area is a calm and peaceful place in the centre of the 
residential complex. Residents use this space on a daily basis to relax in the sun, walk, read a 
book, and to interact with other residents. Taking the residents 'backyard' away will leave them 
with two tables and a few benches in the gravel area as the only common/recreation area for 
the 96 apartments - approximately 150 people.

The residents of Watermark purchased these apartments to enjoy their retirement, instead, 
them and their families are now left worrying about their safety, lack of privacy and additional 
noise. There will be no control of non-residents (intoxicated or not) passing through the 
complex. Majority of the apartments will face the proposed bowling green, from the green 
bowlers will look directly into the residents living spaces.

A public bowling green has no place in any retirement village and I believe the proposed DA 
should not be considered.

Regards,
Madeline Frazer
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